
Report for annual parish meeting – April 2022 
 
The Rector is very grateful to the many who have continued to support the church 
during this past year especially given the difficulties we have all experienced. Thank you 
also to those who have started coming for the first time over these past few months. We 
are very grateful to Deborah Bourassa who has taken over looking after Brandon Parva 
All Saints and wish Coralie every happiness in her new home in Wales. 
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